
 
 

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT  
AUGUST 2024 

Most Venerable the Sovereign Grand Master, 
Members of Grand Council, 
Brethren, 
 
Over the last year, the Communications Committee has been active.  Some of the functions 
that have been undertaken, largely through the office of the Grand Secretary, include: 
 
1. Responding to correspondence and inquiries. 
2. Maintaining and updating the website. 
3. Continued production of the quarterly newsletter. 
 
With respect to the website and the newsletter, we would be happy to receive any suggestions 
that brethren may have for improvements.  Indeed, we are always on the lookout for 
submissions to the newsletter and would appreciate it if councils and districts continued to 
send photos and summaries of meetings and events that may be of broader interest within the 
jurisdiction. 

Sincerely and fraternally, 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
M.Ven. Bro. Brian Rountree, KGC  R.Ven.Bro. Adam E. Thompson, KGC 
Grand Secretary    Grand Junior Warden 
Co-Chairman     Co-Chairman 
 


